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CITY OF WESTMINSTER 

 
 

MINUTES 

 
 

Cabinet  
 

MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS 
 
Minutes of a meeting of the Cabinet held on Monday 25th April, 2016, Rooms 5, 6 
& 7 - 17th Floor, Westminster City Hall, 64 Victoria Street, London, SW1E 6 QP. 
 
Members Present: Councillors Philippa Roe (Chairman), Heather Acton, Nickie Aiken, 
Daniel Astaire, Melvyn Caplan, Danny Chalkley, Robert Davis, MBE, DL, 
David Harvey, Tim Mitchell and Rachael Robathan 
 
 
1 WELCOME 
 
Councillor Philippa Roe welcomed those present. 
 
2 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
 
Councillor Nickie Aiken declared an interest in Item 4 as she had two children 
attending schools in Westminster. 
 
3 MINUTES (22.2.16) 
 
3.1 The Leader, with the consent of the Members present, signed the Part I and 

Part II minutes of the meeting held on 22 February 2016 as a true and correct 
record of the proceedings. 

 
4 SCHOOL ORGANISATION AND INVESTMENT STRATEGY 2016 (SEE 

REPORT OF THE EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR OF CHILDREN'S SERVICES) 
 
4.1 Andrew Christie introduced the report.  He explained that the report was now 

required to be presented on an annual basis.  The report reflected how the 
Council would ensure there were sufficient school places in Westminster. 

 
4.2 Councillor Danny Chalkley welcomed the report which had only been 

produced in each of the last 3 years.  The report allowed the Council to plan 
for future school placements and evidenced that this was being done. 
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4.3 Resolved: 
 
 That approval be given to the School Organisation and Investment Strategy 

2016 contained in Appendix B of the report and the recommendations 
contained therein. 

 
4.4 Reasons for Decision 
 
 The School Organisation and Investment Strategy sets out the Council’s plans 

for complying with its statutory duty of providing sufficient school places for 
every child who needs one. 

 
5 WESTMINSTER CITY HALL REFURBISHMENT PROGRAMME 

(WITHDRAWN) 
 
6 ANY OTHER BUSINESS WHICH THE CHAIRMAN CONSIDERS URGENT 
 
6.1 The Leader, on behalf of the Council, thanked Andrew Christie who was 

retiring as the Tri-borough Executive Director of Children’s Services for all his 
work in undertaking an amazing job in establishing the Tri-borough service.  
Councillor Aiken endorsed this and added that the Tri-borough Children’s 
Service was a success as a result of his dedication. 

 
6.2 Mr Christie responded by thanking members for all of their solid support in 

developing the Tri-borough project. 
 
 
The Meeting ended at 7.07 pm 
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